
HALL SCHOOL DIGITAL BACKPACK 
December 21, 2023 

Thursday, December 21 HMS Basketball vs. Coventry, girls’ home, boys’ away 3:45pm 

December 22-Jan 1 No School, Winter Break 

Wednesday, January 3 Afterschool Clubs 

Thursday, January 4 HMS Basketball vs. STEM, girls’ home, boys’ away 3:45pm 

Thursday, January 4 WEALTH 

Monday, January 8 Music Monday, Chamber Singers 2:45-4pm, Jazz Band 4:30 - 6pm 

Tuesday, January 9 HMS Basketball vs. Columbia, girls’ home, boys’ away 3:45pm 

Wednesday, January 10 Afterschool Clubs 

Thursday, January 11 WEALTH 

Thursday, January 11 HMS Basketball vs. Mansfield, boys’ home, girls’ away 3:45pm 

 

 

Hello, Hall Families! 
 
Here are some events and reminders for Hall Memorial School: 
 
 
COVID Protocols 
Since the start of the school year we have had 25 COVID cases. Eight of the cases have occurred over the 
last three weeks, split evenly between both CES and HMS. Our local health department (Eastern 
Highlands Health District) also reports a variety of other respiratory viruses circulating in Willington and 
surrounding communities. Please take precautions to keep our school community healthy. The school 
nurses have COVID tests for families with students who are symptomatic. You can find our COVID 
protocols on our school website. Please keep your child home from school if they are experiencing 
significant respiratory symptoms. We appreciate your continued support and as always, please feel free 
to contact the school nurse with questions. 
 
Washington, DC Trip 
PLEASE SAVE YOUR BOTTLES AND CANS FOR OUR RECYCLABLE DRIVE ON JANUARY 20, 2024. 
The 8th grade will be running a Bottle and Can Drive on Saturday, January 20th, 2024 from 9 am until 1 
pm. All proceeds will go towards offsetting the cost of the Washington, DC trip. Please bring your rinsed 
cans and plastic bottles to the back of HMS. If you can sort them prior to bringing them, we would greatly 
appreciate it. Glass bottles are not accepted at this time. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://cdnsm5-ss10.sharpschool.com/UserFiles/Servers/Server_414853/File/Willington/COVID%2019/WPS%20COVID-19%20Protocols%202023-2024.pdf
https://cdnsm5-ss10.sharpschool.com/UserFiles/Servers/Server_414853/File/Willington/COVID%2019/WPS%20COVID-19%20Protocols%202023-2024.pdf


Basketball 
Basketball teams will practice during the winter break. Coaches will be contacting teams directly on dates 
and times. Our next basketball game is Thursday, January 4, 2024 against STEM. The boys will play away 
and the girls will be at home. Games start at 3:45 pm. 
 
Happy holidays to all of our fantastic Hall Memorial families! See you next year! 
 

Mary Kay Tshonas, Principal 

 
Flyers: 
WPS January 2024 Menu 
WPL Winter Camp 
EO Smith Panther Palooza 

 


